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University of Illinois Extension 

Fulton-Mason-Peoria-Tazewell Unit 
Extension Council Meeting 
Monday February 5, 2024 
Tazewell Extension Office   

Pekin, IL 
 

Minutes 
 

• Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Chair Kim Dunnigan at 12:02 PM. 
• Attendees: Earl Allen, Kim Dunnigan, Emily Rogier, Melissa Gilson, Cindy 

Intravartolo, Hector Corona, Dinah VanDelinder, Sue Beeney, Anita Wilkinson, 
Rebecca Crumrine, Janine Donahue, Emma Green, Julia Dantone, and Patty 
Wiegers. 

• New members were recognized: Sue Beeney and Emma Green 
• Approval of minutes: After review of printed minutes by all council members, the 

October 16, 2023 meeting minutes were approved by consensus. 
 
Programming Updates: 
     Julie Dantone SNAP -Ed Instructor: 

o Julie discussed her work as a SNAP-Ed instructor and provided council 
members with a pumpkin dessert that she teaches youth how to prepare. She 
teaches all age groups, but most of the education is with youth through a variety 
of programs. Council members were referred to pages 16-18 in the 2023 annual 
report provided at the meeting for more details of programming. 

o She discussed her non-judgmental and conversational style of teaching when 
working with others. She discussed the “white milk challenge” she presented to 
youth to reduce their consumption of chocolate and strawberry milk with their 
school lunches.  

o Julie discussed her work with the Hope Chest food pantry which allows patrons 
to now pick out their own food items. This change in policy was encouraged by 
the U of I Extension SNAP-ed and has reduced food waste. She talked of all the 
services that are offered to the community at the Hope Chest and the kind, 
positive individuals that work there.  

o She discussed the “PJ and pancakes” program for youth which includes 
exercise and crafts in addition to the pancakes. This is held at the Pekin First 
Church of God. 

o Lastly, she discussed the Junior Chef program for youth aged 8-13 and the 
success of this program.  

          
              Rebecca Crumrine SNAP-Ed Policy Systems and Environment Coordinator 

o Rebecca discussed her involvement with community partners and systems to 
improve programs and gain funding for new and innovative programs.  

o She referred council members to page 18 in the 2023 annual report for details 
on the Health Equity Project which started with Focus groups to best understand 
District 150 after school programming and needs. Based on the information 
gained from the focus groups, two pilot programs have begun including Activity 
Kits for the afterschool programs (Yoga kit, Cooking and Nutrition kit, Activity 
and Games kit, and Team Building kit).  
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o Through collaboration with the University of Illinois College of Medicine Peoria, 

pediatrician Amy Christison and a pediatric psychologist, a Social, Emotional 
and Ethical Learning Curriculum has been developed.  
 

          4H 
o Emma Green shared her experiences with 4-H involvement since childhood. 

She is currently in her last year of 4-H. She discussed her involvement in the 
planning, set up and tear down of the Fulton County 2023 Show. She also 
helped with the photography for this event. She helped to judge several 
categories including Sewing and Drones and exhibited some of her own projects 
at the fair. 

o Emma is from Fulton County, but she was encouraged to become involved with 
the Peoria County Teen Teaching group as this was not really offered in Fulton 
County. Anita stressed that opportunities are offered to all within the four 
counties and individuals may participate in activities outside of their home 
county. 

o Dinah VanDelinder briefly discussed the positive reception of the Mental Health 
First Aid training for 4H leaders and her gratitude that this program is now 
available to interested parties. 

 
  Communications: 

o Anita Wilkinson discussed the purpose of the printed and digital Annual Report 
and encouraged members to share with community members. 

o To increase FMPT unit members understanding of programs offered, the format 
and locations of staff meetings has changed. Now instead of counties only 
meeting with their own staff, two of the four counties are paired together, and 
meetings are held off site at partner organizations’ locations. As an example, last 
month the meeting was held at the Dream Center in Peoria. Due to the 
information sharing, this partner organization learned about all Extension 
programming and became excited about expanind the the U of I Extension 
involvement with their organization. 
 

Staffing Updates: 
 
                Earl Allen discussed that there are currently 2 searches in progress and these 
postings will close the end of this week. (SNAP-Ed instructor for Tazewell County and the 
Tazewell County 4-H program coordinator). In addition, the Crops Educator is still an open 
position as well as a secretarial position. 
 
The next meeting will be April 1, 2024 at 12:00 PM at the Pekin office and this will be the 
Budget meeting. Earl will discuss plans to expand 4-H offerings. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:04 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Janine Donahue, Secretary 2/5/24 


